PTO MEETING MINUTES December 4, 2018

In attendance

Ryan Welnetz, Ashley Balck, Kristin Collar, Lauren Cornette, Michelle Loewenhagen, Carrie Kleinschmidt, Kristen VerHaagh, Susie Mikle, Mark Swim

Ashley called the meeting to order at 6:30pm.

Secretary's Report-Lauren Cornette

PTO minutes were published in the November newsletter. Kristin Collar motioned to accept the minutes and Kristen VerHaagh seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried. Secretary's minutes were approved and accepted.

Treasurer's Report-Kristin Collar

Kristin handed out overall financials.

Money Market = \$3,936.29

Checking = \$6,605.94

Mark Swim motioned to accept the report. Michelle Loewenhagen seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried. The Treasurer's report was accepted.

Principal's Report-Ryan Welnetz

Holiday Concert is December 19th at 9:30am and 1:30pm. Looking for volunteers to help with set up on December 17th hanging up art. Also looking for a volunteer to help at both morning and afternoon concert to help escorting the classrooms to and from the gym.

Featured teacher: Carisa Lueck (Music)— Tuneful, Beatful, Artful Music class is more than just singing on risers, Ms Lueck is very active with music and different ways to produce it, through instruments and movements. Check out Ms Lueck and the students on Facebook, Twitter, and Website in all that they do. Ms Lueck is also trying a new approach to the holiday concert. Allowing the 4th graders to "produce" the concert. All the students have been working very hard getting ready for the holiday concert.

President's Report - Ashley Balck

Each grade was allotted a budget of \$450 and the specialty departments were given \$750 to go towards supplies needed for the classrooms. The items on the "wish list" for the teachers was purchased in November.

Committee Reports

Auction (Kristen VerHaagh) - Next meeting is December 12 at 5:30 at Townline. If you are interested, please attend the meeting. All are welcome.

Holiday Wreath/Poinsettia Sale (Kristen VerHaagh) - All wreaths were delivered the week of

December 3rd. The poinsettias available for pick up at the office

Announcements

Next Meeting Tuesday January 8 2019

Adjourn-

Motion to adjourn was made at 6:57 pm by Mark Swim, Kristin Colllar seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lauren Cornette, PTO Secretary